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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Haeda mihaltses, Acting Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Int.
659
Committee:
Parks, Recreation, Cultural Affairs and International Intergroup Relations


Title:
A local law in relation to a street name, Juan Pablo Duarte Boulevard, Borough of Manhattan.



Sponsors: 
Council Members Linares, Berman, Carrion, Clarke, Dear, DiBrienza, Malave-Dilan, Eisland, Espada, Fisher, Freed, Henry, Koslowitz, Leffler, Lopez, Miller, Moskowitz, Nelson, O’Donovan, Perkins, Pinkett, Provenzano, Quinn, Reed, Rivera, Robles, Rodriquez, Sabini, Spigner, Warden, Watkins, White, Abel, Fiala, Golden, Oddo, Stabile and Ognibene.

Summary of Legislation:


The proposed local law would add the name, “Juan Pablo Duarte Boulevard” to St. Nicholas Avenue, between its intersection with Amsterdam Avenue and West 162nd Street and its intersection with West 193rd Street and Fort George Hill, in Manhattan.

Effective Date: This local law would take effect immediately.

Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2000


Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY 00
FY Succeeding 

Effective FY 01
Full Fiscal 

Impact FY 00

Revenues (+)
0
0
0

Expenditures(-)
($1250)
($1250)
($1250)

Net
($1250)
($1250)
($1250)

Impact on Revenues: There will be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


Impact on Expenditures: This legislation would require approximately 20 signs at $37.50 each and an additional $500 for the installation of these signs. The total cost of enacting this legislation is approximately $1250.

Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs: 
General Fund

Source of Information:

New York City Council Finance Division 

Estimate Prepared By: 

Annie Nam, Legislative Financial Analyst






Staci Emmanuel, Assistant Director

New York City Council Finance Division


Date Submitted to Council:
November 23, 1999
FIS History:



To be considered by the Committee on January 20, 2000.
